Town of Shirley Planning Board October 16, 2023 Minutes

In Attendance: Peggy Phillips, Debi Baker, Hutch Gagne, Greg Young and Brian Turner

Meeting Called to Order: 4:04 PM by Peggy Secretary's Report-Debi: emailed to all.

Old Business:

Medical Marijuana license-Dennis O'Connor

-The selectment signed off on the application. One selectmen had questions and Peggy answered them.

Don Denbow's lot

-The closing is now scheduled for October 20, 2023. Sold to Doris Peterson/Doug Whitney

New Business

-None

Continued Business

- -We still need 2 alternates for the planning board and 1 planning board member.
- -Debi ask Carolyn what email she preferred. Please use: town.clerk@shirleymaine.org
- -Hutch asked Brian about the new camp going up on Upper Shirley Corner Road.

No permit has been filed. Brian will look into it. We did find a telephone number in the tax cards we gave to Brian.

-We also inquired about Sawtell's construction. A storage barn permit has been issued.

-Next Meeting: Monday, January 22, 2024 at 4:00 PM

(We will call a meeting in Nov. or Dec. if we have any special business)

Moved to adjourn Hutch/2nd Peggy/All in favor

Adjourned Time: 4:40 PM

Submitted by: Debi Lynne Baker, Acting Secretary,